SAPCC Transportation Committee - DRAFT
February 23, 2021

Present: Bailey Waters, Tara Smith, Cecelia Ruesga, Ray Bryant, Pat Thompson, Scott Jensen, Nick Studenski, Karen Nelson, Kim Frair
Approval of the minutes of January 2021 were moved by Scott, seconded by Tara - passed unanimously.

Territorial/Carleton intersection 
Grant possibilities for improving the public space and humanization of the Territorial and Carleton intersection (all with the intent of traffic calming), now that there will be a sidewalk on the north side of Territorial. There are deadlines upcoming for grants from AARP, Good Neighbor Fund, and possibly the city's Neighborhood STAR fund. We brainstormed ideas, assuming the crossing will be from the northeast corner (by the Murphy Rigging building), where Public Works will be adding an ADA-accessible "landing pad" for the new sidewalk and then a crosswalk across Territorial to The Ray, where we think there will be a bumpout. Ideas:

· Add a bench at the northeast corner by the landing pad (this is about half way between Seal and Raymond Station) - with a planter? solar-powered lighting? (Scott says the solar-powered lighting units at the adjacent townhouse complex were about $300 per, and also that there are multiple gardeners in the townhomes who would take care of the planter)

· Different material for the future bike lane (visual difference has calming effect), but probably outside of cost range of these grants

· Tree replacements. Some trees will have to be removed for the sidewalk at the east end near Carleton 

· Creative painting of the crosswalk. If sanctioned by Public Works... this may not have a long life if a mill and overlay is done on Territorial.

· Building owner: Perhaps in coordination with the Carleton extension concept... maybe two planters to narrow the possible path, something to make sure car drivers can see and know that the path is not for cars.
· Creative Enterprise Zone is in conversation with the building owner about a mural for the corner (or could continue up the west side of the building if wanted).
Scott and Nick will work with Pat and Kathryn in the next month to get this shaped up by the deadlines (March 24, early April... our next meeting is March 29). Bailey will give feedback on ideas and grant proposals.

Sidewalk condition on Territorial
Because of the pedestrian detour off of Charles / the Kraus Anderson construction, the bad winter sidewalk condition on Territorial is extra important. We will send a letter from SAPCC to the two property owners along the south side of Territorial asking them to take better care of their sidewalk because of the detour.

Slowing drivers down
The “Your Speed” sign on Raymond is being appreciated, and understandably has generated interest in having it put in more places. We will ask Public Works if we can have the sign for 4 more weeks than our current schedule and if we can't, discuss whether we should shift one of our already-designated spots for spring to Raymond southbound in the vicinity of Hampden Park. In either case, in spring we should also put out more "20 Is Plenty" signs in boulevards in the most visible spots along Raymond. 

Bus route news, input sought

· ABRT news — it looks like the E line terminus will indeed be at Westgate, as we and others urged and as we had for a 2021 goal! It showed up that way on a Metro Transit map when they were announcing other future ABRT routes. This route will connect South St. Anthony Park with a one-seat ride to Uptown, Linden Hills, Edina, and Southdale. By putting the terminus in Westgate, all of those locations have a one-transfer connection to Grand Avenue (through the 63 bus), Hamline University and everything on the 67 bus, and everything on the 30 bus route. 
· One of those future ABRT routes announced is the H line, which will cover much of the current Route 3 line, which goes through North St. Anthony Park. It will connect downtown Minneapolis, the Minneapolis campus of the U, then follow Como Ave through Como Park, continuing on Maryland Ave. through the East Side to Sun Ray. It will not go to downtown Saint Paul the way the current Route 3 does, however. (Another new ABRT route, the G line, will go north/south on Rice and Robert streets and connect with the H line to go to downtown.) Construction would occur in 2024, with service beginning in 2025. Route 3 would be eliminated and replaced a new Route 66. The H line would operate every 10 minutes for most of the day, seven days per week. Route 66 would provide connecting local service from the State Fairgrounds at Como Avenue just west of Snelling Avenue to downtown Saint Paul, via Energy Park Drive, Front Avenue, and Como Avenue, which is served today by the Route 3B branch. Route 66 would operate approximately every 30 minutes throughout most of the day, seven days a week.
· In the meantime, Metro Transit is proposing changes to the Route 3. They are proposing to remove a number of stops on the route (which will speed the bus up). Only one removed stop is in North St. Anthony Park, but the sub route K bus is being replaced by a new circulator bus called the 33, which would travel clockwise on Kasota/280/Territorial/University/SE 4th/15th Ave./Elm. Check out the route changes and give feedback here: https://www.metrotransit.org/route-3

Clean Cars update
The committee's letter we passed last month was approved in the Environment Committee and then by the SAPCC board. It has been sent to the judge. There's still time to write a personal letter. March 15 is the final deadline. Here's the link to submit comments or a letter: https://minnesotaoah.granicusideas.com/discussions/
36416-pollution-control-agency-notice-of-hearing-greenhouse-gas-emissions-initial-comment-period

Westgate park update
The new park plan is improving. It now includes arc-shaped paths that mimic old railroad spurs. The Environment Committee meets tomorrow (Wednesday, Feb. 24) to discuss it. A few Parks Department people will be in attendance briefly for input. In terms of transportation aspects, no timeline has been given on the trail spur portion. If you are commenting, please include something about the fact that the fence on the city's part of the old spur needs to come down, even if it's not being developed into park space yet. Dominium's fence is on city property. The city needs to be able to mow it because there are invasive plants present and the fence is impeding that. Also there should be an ADA curb cut between the Sunrise parking lot and the park. 

Cleveland Ave. construction
The rebuild of Cleveland between Como and Larpenteur will be starting soon: May is just around the corner. The southern half of the project will be done first, probably from about Buford or between Buford and Hendon south, so that means drivers (and the 87 bus? not sure) will use Raymond as a detour. We believe the rain garden work, which will be located at the south end of the city property between Raymond and Cleveland, will happen in this first year also. Once the garden is done, the county will maintain it. The design includes plants with edible fruit and varieties from the U of M breeding program. 

Mississippi River Boulevard lane
Nick attended the Union Park District Council session about closing one of the driving lanes on MRB permanently to allow for more bike and pedestrian access. There was more support than opposition. 

Of interest

New USPS vehicles were just announced. They have much lower hoods, and huge windshields! Safer for pedestrians, better for driver visibility.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25.
